
Ninety North Main 
Message from Mayor Dunlavy... 

April 2015 
  

1 Registration opens for summer 
semester at USU-Tooele 

1 City Council Meeting at City 
Hall 7 pm 

2 FREE Crime Prevention 
Presentation with TCPD “Theft 
and Graffiti” at City Hall 7 pm 

3 Auditions for “Steel Magnolias” 
with LaForge Encore Theatre 
Company at West Elementary 
6 - 9 pm 

8 Planning Commission Meeting 
at City Hall 7 pm 

8 Free workshop “Interviewing 
Skills” at DWS 9-11:30 am 

11 Babysitter Boot Camp at the 
City Library 11 am 

15  City Council Meeting at City 
Hall 7 pm 

18  Domestic Violence 
Awareness 5K Fun Run at 
Elton Park 8 am 

20 “Money on the Bookshelf for 
Kids” at the City Library 4 pm 

22 Free workshop “Resume 
Writing” at DWS 9-11:30 am 

22  Planning Commission 
Meeting at City Hall 7 pm 

23  Family Boat Race (Free family 
activity) at the Pratt Aquatic 
Center 5:45 pm 

24 Arbor Day Celebration at 
Speirs Farm 6 pm 

25 Square Foot Gardening at 
the City Library 11 am 

30 Tooele County Business Expo 
at TATC 8 am 

May 1  Mother’s Day & Home 
Décor Craft Workshop at 
the Arts and Craft Center 
at the Tooele Army Depot 
4-9 pm 

May 2 “With Help Comes Hope” 
Suicide Prevention Event 
at Elton Park 5:30 am 

May 2 Free Dental Day at Rose-
wood Dental 8 am 

     I know there is a great 
deal of interest in the Utah 
Department of Transporta-
tion’s (UDOT) rebuild 
project on Tooele City’s 
Main Street. I want to 
remind those of you who 
don’t already know, 
Tooele’s Main Street is a 
state highway; that is the 
reason they are doing the 
rebuild project. I’m very 
grateful funding was 
earmarked to do the 

project, as it has been 
badly needed for many years. 

I’m excited for the project to be completed. I know 
there will be some challenges, but UDOT has been 
exceptional to work with on the planning and timing 
for completion. I encourage all of you to take some 
time and make yourself aware of the alternate routes 
around construction, as well as the alternate 
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accesses to the businesses on Main Street. I have 
been very appreciative with the attention UDOT has 
given to the businesses and the residents on Main 
Street who will be affected. With a little planning 
and patience by everyone, I’m confident we’ll be 
very pleased with the project when it’s done. 

     I want you all to know, because of the 
construction project, the 4th of July parade route this 
year will be changed slightly. The parade will move 
along the normal route until it gets to Utah Avenue, 
at that point the parade (instead of continuing 
north to 400 North as has been the normal route) will 
turn west on Utah Avenue to 200 West and then 
south to the city park on Vine and 200 West. As has 
become a tradition, there will be exciting 4th of July 
events the whole week leading up to the 4th, more 
information will be coming soon. As always thank 
you very much for your support, if you have 
concerns or questions, please email me at 
patrickd@tooelecity.org or call at 435-843-2104. 
Thank you. 

  

Tooele City Corporation 
90 North Main St. 
Tooele, UT 84074 

(435) 843‐2100 
www.tooelecity.org 

Construction began in late March to 
replace the waterline main in Main 
Street between Old Canyon Road 
(approx. 650 South) and 600 North.  
This project is scheduled to be 
completed before June 1st, at which 
time UDOT wil l  begin road 
construction. A detailed description 
of the Main Street reconstruction 
project is available on our website, 
www.tooelecity.org. 

During construction, the intent is to 
keep one lane of traffic open in each 
direction through construction areas, 
but we are asking citizens to be 
patient and to plan ahead. Please 
use alternative routes when possible.  
We have highlighted several 
roads that could be possible 
North-South alternate routes. 

Always use caution when driving in 
work areas! 

UDOT’s 24-hour project hotline 
number is 801-859-3770 (calls or 
texts). 

 

 

  

 

 

 



 
April 30, 2015   

Find registration info at 

www.tooelebusiness.org 
Keynote Speaker: 

Spencer J. Cox 
Lieutenant Governor of Utah 
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REGULAR EVENTS 
WIGGLE WORMS:  Tuesdays  ●  11:00 a.m. and 11:30 a.m. 
Wiggle worms is an interacƟve story Ɵme program designed for 1 – 2 year olds. 
 

MATINEE MOVIES:  Tuesdays  ●  4:00 p.m.  Contact the Library for movie Ɵtles. 
Movies and popcorn for families. 
 

STORY TIME: 
Wednesdays  ●  11:00 a.m. and 11:30 a.m.  
Thursdays  ●  11:00 a.m. and 11:30 a.m.  
Story Ɵme is a preschool program focused on five literacy fundamentals from Utah 
Kids Ready to Read ‐ talk, sing, read, write, and play. Designed for 3 – 5 year olds. 
 

CRAFTS FOR KIDS:  Wednesdays  ●  1:00 ‐ 2:30 p.m. 
Color, cut, and paste creaƟons designed for 3 to 12 year olds. April 1:  Bunny; April 8: 
Paper Plate Bugs; April 15: Birds in a Nest; April 22: Earth; April 29: Fruit Loop Tree 
 

TEEN TIME:  Thursdays  ●  4:00 – 6:00 p.m. Teens only! Bring headphones and play 
games, watch movies and have fun!  April 2:  Movie: Rise of the Guardians; April 9: 
Wii and Internet Gaming; April 16: Project—PlasƟc Eggs; April 23: Minute to Win It; 
April 30: Lego Build‐a‐thon 
 

MINECRAFT MEETUP (TEENS/TWEENS):  Fridays  ●  4:00 – 5:30 p.m. 
Create digital worlds using MinecraŌ at this weekly meetup for teens and tweens. 
Bring your own laptop or use a library laptop.  For ages 10 – 18.  
 
SPECIAL EVENTS 
BABYSITTER BOOT CAMP:  Saturday, April 11  ● 11:00 AM – 12:00 PM 
You can be the best babysiƩer on the block! Come make a kit to get started with fun 
things for kids to do, learn child safety Ɵps, and have a great Ɵme with your friends! 
Camp open to ages 11 to 16.  
 

MONEY ON THE BOOKSHELF for KIDS:  Monday, April 20  ●  4:00 – 5:00 PM 
Kids! Make your own piggy bank and learn great Ɵps about money!  For ages 4 – 10 
and their parents.   Guest presenter: Darlene Christensen, USU Extension. 
 
 
 
 

Tooele City Library 
128 W Vine St. | Tooele, UT  84074 

435‐882‐2182 
hƩp://www.tooelelibrary.org 

 

 

 

 

 Date: Saturday, April 18, 2015 

 Time:  Registration 8:00 a.m. 
  Run Starts at 9:00 a.m. 

 Place: Elton Park (400 N. Broadway) 
Register online: http://www.2015dv5k.eventbrite.com 
Cost: $25      Sponsored By:  GFWC Tooele Civic League 
and Tooele County Domestic Violence Coalition 

Questions:  Call Geneal Dart (435) 882-2036 

24 HOUR CRISIS LINE FOR SEXUAL ASSAULT VICTIMS 
435-882-6888 OR 866-982-6888 (DISPATCH 435-882-5600) 

Tooele has reduced tuition for all 
undergraduate students for summer 
semester. Take a class or two and 
save up to 30% off normal tuition.  

Registration for summer semester 
begins on April 1, 2015. 

Registration for Fall semester begins 
April 6th! Get working on your degree! 

Call USU-Tooele at (435) 882-6611. 

 Free class 

Arrive early 

Limited 

seating 

 
Basics for 

Beginners 

& Experts 

 Use only 

20% 

of the space of 
a traditional 

garden 

   No 

digging 

No 

weeding 

Taught by: 

Jim Teahan 

Certified 

Instructor 

trained by SFG 

inventor 

 
90 

Minute 

Class 

 
Saturday, 

April 25 

11:00 AM 

SQUARE   FOOT 

GARDENING 

 

AUDITIONS 
April 3, 2015  ●  6 - 9 pm 

West Elementary 
 

For more information about 
auditions, audition sides, 

character descriptions, call 
backs, and rehearsals visit 
www.laforgeencore.org. 

 

Performance dates are 
June 11, 12, 13, 15, 16, 18, 

19, 20, 22 and 23 
 

Email 
info@laforgeencore.org 

for special arrangements or 
for more information. 

   FREE 
DENTAL DAY 

 
 
 
 
 

Saturday, May 2, 2015 

Begins 8:00 a.m. 
No appointment necessary 

First-come, first-serve basis 

Rosewood Dental 
181 West Vine Street, Tooele 

For more information call 
435-882-0099 

2015 

Tooele  City  is  excited  to  announce  the  Miss  Tooele  City 
Scholarship Pageant as part of Tooele City’s 4th of July fesƟviƟes. 
This  is  for  girls  ages  16‐24.  There  are  $750‐$1,000  scholarships 
available!    There  is  no  swimsuit  or  fitness  compeƟƟon!  The 
Pageant  will  be  held  on  June  29,  2015.  Don’t  delay,  the 
Deadline for Contestant Contracts is 
June 2, 2015 at 12:00 p.m.  Please  visit 
our website  ww.tooelecity.org or contact 
Program  Director,  Kami  Perkins: 
(435) 843‐2105 or  kamip@tooelecity.org,  
for more informaƟon! 
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INTERVIEWING SKILLS:  
April 8th ● 9 - 11:30 am 

 

RESUMÉ WRITING: 
April 22nd ● 9 - 11:30 am 

 

Call 435-833-7322 for info. 



 

 
 

   
 
 
 

June 3 – August 14 
Serving youth ages 6 – 12 (Not Jr. High) 

Register at any Club location 
or call (435) 843‐5719 for more information. 

Field Trips  •  Cooking Experiences  •  Arts & Crafts  •  Fitness Program 
Science Club  •  Swimming  •  Snacks  •  Garden Club 

Tooele High School 
Proudly Presents 

a true story 

Arbor Day Celebration 
April 24, 2015 ● 6 pm ● Speirs Farm (394 W. 200 S.)  
All welcome!  Call 435-882-0006 for more info. 

 

 To register for the Sunrise 5K, visit: 
hƩps://www.eventbrite.com 
For more informaƟon, call 435‐277‐2302 

 Anyone offering a “Service” from their home, for compensation, must have 
a Tooele City Business License!   Call the Tooele City Recorder’s Office (435) 
843‐2110  for  more  information.  Also,  ALL  door‐to‐door  salesmen 
(Itinerant/Transient Merchants) must be licensed with Tooele City and must 
have  a  2015  Bright  PINK  Tooele  City  ID  Badge  on  and  in  plain  sight.  If 
salesmen  are  not  wearing  badges,  call  (435)  843‐2110  or  Dispatch  at 
(435) 882‐5600.   Please be sure  to give Dispatch a complete description of 
the individual and the direction they were headed.  Thanks! 

For those who have not renewed their Business License for 2015:   A 
FINAL NOTICE letter was mailed out on March 20, 2015, letting you 
know  that  your  business  was  placed  in  an  “inactive”  (CLOSED) 
status;  therefore, YOU SHOULD NOT BE DOING BUSINESS.    If you 
are  conducting  business  without  a  Tooele  City  Business  License 
your  information  will  be  forwarded  to  the  Tooele  City  Police 
Department  for action.    If you have questions, please  contact  the 
Recorders  Office  at  (435)  843‐2110  OR  by  e‐mail  at 
lisac@tooelecity.org. 

ATTENTION BUSINESS OWNERS:   

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Please join the Tooele City Police Department’s 
Crime Prevention Division for our monthly crime 
prevention presentation. 

The monthly prevention presentation is 
open to the public, and is free of charge. 
There will be a short presentation by 
Officer Brad Young, followed by a question 
and answer session for crime prevention 
related topics. 
 

If you have any questions please feel free to contact a 
crime prevention officer at Tooele City Police Department 
at (435) 882-8900. 

 

Date: April 2, 2015 

Time: 7:00 P.M. 

Location: Tooele City Hall (90 N Main St., Tooele) 

Topic: Theft and Graffiti 

The Tooele City 4th of  July commiƩee would  like  to  invite all businesses, church 
groups, schools, families, etc., to build a float for the 4th of July parade this year.  
What a great way to show your support for the community  in which you  live and 
do business!   We will begin  taking parade entries ONLINE at www.tooelecity.org 
beginning May 1, 2015. For more  informaƟon, please contact Terra Sherwood at 
(435)  843‐2142.    As  stated  in  Mayor  Dunlavy’s  address,  due  to  Main  Street 
construcƟon, our parade  route has been shortened  this year and will  turn down 
Utah Avenue (200 North). 

4th of July 2015 

Water Division Recognized! 
On February 25, 2015 the Rural Water Association of Utah 
(RWAU) awarded the Tooele City Water Division staff the 
Award for Excellence by Supporting Member 
Municipalities and Service Districts serving 10,000 
residents or more for the year 2014.  This award is a very 

prestigious recognition for the Water Division because it is not a 
nominated award.  As the RWAU travels around the state and does their 
testing and observations, they select the nominees and winners based on 
what they see.  We too would like to recognize the Water Division staff led 
by Water Superintendent Albert Buck and Crew Lead Kevin Grover, 
Morgan Evans, James Lawless, Pat Langan, Adam Shosted and Jeff 
Harkness for their outstanding work dealing with this vital system for the 
residents of Tooele City. 

 

Deer are a part of the wild life of Utah and Tooele City is in their natural 
habitat. While we are coexisting with deer, here are a few facts to keep in 
mind: 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

For questions, you can contact the Utah Division of Wildlife Resources.  You 
can learn more about local wildlife by visiting http://wildlife.utah.gov/. 

 “Oh 
 Deer!”   

Tooele City will not shoot them, trap them or try to control them • 
Discharging a firearm within the City limits is illegal • Killing a deer 
without a license or out of season is illegal • Deer do not obey traffic 
laws, so watch out for them on the roadways! 
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Mother’s Day & 
Home Decor 

Craft Workshop 
Friday, May 1, 2015 

4:00-9:00 p.m. 

Adults Only 
@The Arts and Craft 

Center at the 
Tooele Army Depot 

Page 4 Tooele City Corporation 

If you would like to do a specific project, 
please pre-register at Tooele City Hall 

(90 North Main St.) by Thursday, 
April 16, 2015 at 4:00 p.m.  If you do not 

pre-register, please join us to choose 
from the kits that will be available.  You 

can also pre-order kits and pick them 
up to finish on your own. 

 
Examples of the projects will be on 
display at Tooele City Hall and a full 

class schedule that lists the projects and 
prices will soon be available at 

www.tooelecity.org.  

If you have any questions, please 
contact the Tooele City Arts 

Council at (435)843-2142 or at  
terras@tooelecity.org.   
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Celebrating Families 
Tooele City Family Recreation 

Thursday, April 23, 2015 ● Pratt Aquatic Center (55 N. 200 W., Tooele) 

Race Check In at 5:45 p.m. ● Race will Start at 6:00 p.m. 

Swimming will Start @ 6:30 p.m.* ● FREE for Families of All Ages   
(Please remember that this is a family event.  All youth must be accompanied by an adult.) 

Race Rules 

We would suggest that you make your boats 
out of CLEAN plastic water or soda bottles.   

The boat can be no larger than a 2 liter bottle.   

Please DO NOT use any paper, cardboard, 
or any material that will break down in the 

water.  Any boats constructed with this type 
of material will not be allowed in the pool!   

Use your creativity and have fun building 
your boats as a family. 

Families that would like to participate should make boats as a 
family, prior to the activity.  You can make one boat for your family or each 

family member can make their own boat.  Be sure to follow the rules.  Boats will 
be raced around the lazy river at the swimming pool. Prizes will be awarded that 

evening. *Families that pre-register and race a boat that night will be able to 
swim for free that evening. (Please note that all children under 3 feet 11 inches 

must have an adult in the pool with them at all times).  If you would like to 
participate in this activity, please pre-register online at www.tooelecity.org by 

Tuesday, April 21, 2015.  Click on the Online Registration/Reservation button.  
If you need more information, contact Tooele City Parks & Recreation at 

(435) 843-2142 or at terras@tooelecity.org. 

 

Start Training 
Today! 

Those who register by May 22, 2015 
will receive a race shirt! 

Saturday, June 27, 2015 

7:00 a.m. 
Aquatic Center Park 
(55 North 200 West) 

Space is limited! 
Registration fee is $25. 

Kid’s Triathlon  
will be held on 

Friday, June 26th 
at 6 p.m.! 

Space is limited!   

Tooele City is excited to 
announce the third annual 

Tooele Tri, a Sprint Triathlon! For 
more information or to register, 

visit our website at 
www.tooelecity.org or 

call 435-843-2142. 

Oquirrh Hills Golf Course 
offers First Tee Life Skills, 

Junior Clinics & Junior 
Golf Leagues.   

For more information 
or to sign up: 

Talk to the friendly staff at  
Oquirrh Hills Golf Course 
1255 East Vine St., Tooele 

(435) 882-4220 
www.thehillsgolf.com 

 

After an extremely dry winter, and as Spring approaches, it is 
important to our community that we be mindful of water 

conservation and implement good watering practices. Thank you for your 
efforts over the many years we have had our water conservation schedule in 
place!  Watch for the outdoor Water Conservation Schedule in next month’s 
newsletter. 

 WATER CONSERVATION 

Water Wise Tip:  

Sweep driveways, 

sidewalks and 

porches instead of 

spraying them with 

a hose. 


